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NEXT CHAPTER 
MEETING 

MAY 8, 2019 
 

Come join us on May 8 for the next 
chapter meeting! The meetings are 
now held at the :  

Bend Golf & Country Club 
61045 Country Club Dr 
Bend Oregon   97702 

 
Just a heads up– The limited  
dinner menu may change from 
month to month and the club likes 
us to issue one check at the end 
of the night, so until we come up 
with a preferred way of facilitating 
this, please pay John Bambe for 
your meal  as you order it so he 
can keep track. It’s a great place 
for us to meet, has everything we 
need for a great meeting and the 
view is beautiful! Please come 
experience the Bend OHA  
meetings! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Candy Yow, OHA member and state 
board member for  Access Habitat 
was our April Speaker. Oregon  
Access & Habitat is through ODFW, 
and is a program to help gain access 
to private land for hunters as well as 
help provide habitat.  
 
Landowners & Hunters together for 
Wildlife 
Access & Habitat mission is: To foster 
partnerships between landowners and 
hunters to benefit the wildlife they both 
value.  
Our A&H program is Currently  
Involved in the following: 
*60 Active Projects 
*Matching funds of approx. 11  Million 
*Annual Hunter access to over 4.9 
million acres of private land 
*Wildlife habitat improvements on over 
52,000 acres  
 
A & H Funding Sources  
*$4 Surcharge on Annual hunting and 
combination licenses 

*Allocation from ODFW Green Forage 
& Deer Enhancement & Restoration 
(DEAR) Program 
*Proceeds from Annual Auction and 
Raffle of 10 deer & 10 elk tags 
 
Project Accomplishments:  
Hunting Access 
The majority of A&H projects provide 
public hunting opportunities on private 
lands.  A&H funding of       
Enhanced Law Enforcement Patrols 
maintain public access to over 4  
million acres of productive western 
Oregon private forest lands.  In addi-
tion, A & H Access provide access to 
over 738,000 acres of farms, ranches, 
and private forest land throughout Or-
egon.  From our 2014 Farm Bill were 
used to provide over 479,000 acres of 
hunting access, including property in 
the Willamette Valley & Central  
Oregon where participation in A & H 
has historically been low. 
Projects active during the 2017-2019 
biennium improved habitat on over 
52,000 acres of private land” A  & H 
has improved a total of approximately 
1.5 million acres since its inception in 
19193. Common habitat enhance-
ments include juniper removal, nox-
ious weed control, spring develop-
ment, riparian restoration, and emer-
gency seeding after wildfires.          
 
A&H Regional Advisory Councils: 
Six  Regional councils serve in an ad-
visory capacity to the State A & H 
board.  The councils provide the initial 
review of grant proposals and forward 
their recommendations to the A & H 
board.  Composed of landowner, 
hunter and public representatives, vol-
unteer council members bring grass 
roots expertise and local knowledge to 
the review process.  
 The six regions are : 
 
*North Willamette Council:,    
 Dave Nuzum 
*South Willamette Council:  
 David Stroppel 

*Southwest Council:   
 Jade Keehn 
*Deschutes-Klamath Council:  
 Andrew Walsh 
*Northeast Council:  
 Jon  Pasutian 
*Malheur Council:  
 Tom Segal  
Welcome to Hunt Access: 
Located at most of the Welcome to 
Hunt areas are a sign, maps and Hunt 
Permits.  Our biggest challenge to 
date is getting hunters to report  
success, or otherwise, we have less 
than 30% feedback of those that enter 
the Welcome to Hunt areas. It is very 
hard to present more opportunities to 
the Commission until we have more 
facts back from the hunters them-
selves. To encourage this we have a 
raffle during our July A&H meeting 
each year to encourage hunters to 
complete a daily use permit on A&H 
Access areas, in the years past it was 
a rifle, hence you should fill out the 
information for a chance to win.  Infor-
mation from the permits helps the 
Board decide which projects to contin-
ue funding.  
Hunts Available 
There are many different hunts and 
areas available from Coast lands of 
smaller acreage but with unique op-
portunities for rare breeds of geese to 
Forest lands that allow hunting off 
road of over 250,000 acres in one ar-
ea.  There are a few specialized areas 
that allow only 3-4 people per year 
that focus more on habitat and quality 
of hunt rather than allowing mass  
amounts of people through. 
 Go to OregonHuntingMap.com to 
learn where these properties are locat-
ed, Enhanced Patrol areas, as well as 
other State & Federal hunting are-
as.  Details provided for each hunting 
area include, size, species available, 
open periods, special regulations, con-
tact information and link to a down-
loadable map. Myodfw.com   
Access & Habitat.  
Get Involved!                    Continued 



“The 27th Mule Deer Classic  2019” 
 

This was our biggest and best banquet/ fundraiser with 416 in attendance and over 
$105,000 worth of firearms and merchandise awarded in the games, raffles and auction. 

Everyone had a great time and since the banquet was sold out again, plan on signing  
up early next year.  

 
The banquet will be held March 14, 2020 and we hope to see you all there! 

 
  

Avery special THANK YOU goes to all our sponsors and donors!. We couldn't do it 
without all the generous contributions you have all made!   
 
Funds made at this event go towards the conservation of wildlife, educating and helping 
youth via scholarships and outdoor events, OHA  also strives to be active in preserving 
the future of hunting and protecting our 2nd amendment rights.  
 
Please see all those who donated this year at our Mule Deer Classic and please consider 
supporting the businesses that contribute to this cause.  

Cont-  
Regional Councils are always needing landowner or hunter reps State Board is often times looking for landowner or 
hunter rep Conservation is always looking for help, through A&H, OHA or other areas, we must work together to keep 
our Public lands, Hunting rights and 2

nd
Amendment Rights to preserve this for our future generations 

Oregon Access & Habitat Board  
ODFW Wildlife Division 
4034 Fairview Industrial Dr. SE 
Salem, Or 97302 
Phone: 503-947-6087 
Fax: 503-647-6330 
Dfw.state.or.us/lands/AH/ 
 
“Remember if we don't like the way things are, we can only help by getting involved.  It is our responsibility to help our 
communities by volunteering for the things we love and believe in. “ 
Thanks, Candy  

http://dfw.state.or.us/


5G Equipment Rentals 
A Kleene Sweep Chimney Ser-
vice 
Abby's Pizza Bend 
Accolades 
Advanced Coatings 
Adventure Motor Sports 
All Seasons RV & Marine 
Alpine Chiropractic  
Ark Animal Clinic 
Aroma Coffee 
Aspen Lakes Golf 
Aspen Wildlife Services 
Authentic African Adventures 
Auto Parts Mart 
Badlands Packs 
Baldy's BBQ 
Baptista Tile & Stone Gallery 
Benchmade 
Bend Automotive 
Bend Distillery 
Bend Family Dentistry 
Bend Golf & Country Club 
Bend Heating & Sheet Metal 
Bend Pawn 
Bend Pet Express - Eastside 
Best Western Newberry Station 
Big Cat Sticker Shack 
Bigfoot Beverages 
Bill Beckley 
Bill Nye 
Bi-Mart 
Bob Dixon 
Bob Jarschke 
Brian Mikkelborg 
Brian's Cabinets 
Bridge 99 Brewery 
Building Specialties 
Cascade Pump & Irrigation 
Cascade Street Distillery 
Centerfire Gunworks 
Central Cascades Archery 
Central Composites 
Central Lakes Marine 
Chevrolet of Bend 
Cinco de Mayo Mexican Restau-
rant 
Cinder Butte Meat Co. 
Coastal Farm & Ranch 
Confluence Fly Shop 
COSSA 
Cowboy Dinner Tree 
Crimson Trace 
Custom Exhaust Specialties 
Cylinder Stoves of Utah 
Dale Putman 

Dandy's Drive In 
Dave Jarschke Taxidermy 
Dave Jarschke Woodworking 
Davis Tent & Awning 
Dealin In Signs 
Deborah Lannen 
Delta Defense 
Dennis Stewart 
Derrick Barker Construction 
DeWilde Art Glass 
Diamond Lake Resort 
Dick Masters 
Dick Nelson 
Dollar Tree 
DoubleTree by Hilton - Bend 
Earl's Highlander Shell - La Pine 
Eastside Gardens 
EOFF 
Eric & Debra Brown 
Etch N Cut 
Ferguson Plumbing Supply 
Figaro's - La Pine 
Four Rivers Guide Service 
Gary Lewis Outdoors 
Gerber 
Gills Point S Tire & Auto - La 
Pine 
Give Em The Boot 
Good Life Brewing 
Grocery Outlet - La Pine 
GTS Interior Supply 
Gun Dog Supply 
Gun Traders 
Hatpoint Target 
High Desert Museum 
High Lakes Feed - La Pine 
Home Depot - Bend 
Immersion Brewing 
Instant Landscape 
Iron Mountain Studios 
Jack's Upholstery 
Jake Russell Excavation 
Jake's Diner 
James VanWinkle 
Jan & Calvin Hoke 
J-Dub Restaurant & Bar 
Jeff Jones 
Jerry's Outdoor Power & Outer-
wear 
Jerry's RV 
Jim & Roxanne Smith 
John Bambe 
John Zigler Auto Repair 
Juniper Golf Course 
Just A Barber 
Kenetrek Boots 

Kevin & Wendy Borst 
Kimber 
Kings Razor 
Knife River 
La Pine Ace Hardware 
La Pine Animal Hospital 
La Pine Auto Supply 
La Pine Liquor Store 
LaBastide Bed & Breakfast 
Ladies of Lead - Sharon Preston 
Larry Garibay 
Leatherman 
Leavitt Works Gunsmithing 
Legacy Sports International 
Legends 
Les Newman's Quality Footwear 
and Clothing 
Les Schwab - La Pine 
Les Schwab Tire Centers 
Leupold 
Life & Time Free Range Fast 
Food 
Lindsey Land & Tree 
Little Deschutes Gardens 
Lost Creek Armory 
Lost Tracks Golf Course 
Madras Marine 
Marsha Hutchison 
Maul's High Lakes Spas 
Midway USA 
Mike Mason 
Mike Taylor 
Mike's Fence Center 
Motion & Flow Control Products 
NAPA Auto Parts - 27th St, Bend 
NapaView 
New Basin Distilling Company 
Nitro Safaris 
Nosler 
NW Ladies Hunting Camp, 
 Candy Yow 
NW Scopeshield 
Off Road Vixens 
Oregon Antler Works 
Oregon Pack Works 
Oregunsmithing - Pendleton 
O'Reilly Auto Parts - Bend 
Outpost - La Pine 
Paint Masters 
Pape Machinery - Bend 
Pappy's Pizzeria 
PAR Golf 
Parr Lumber 
Patsy & Vaughn Pieschl 
Paulina Peak Plastering 
Performance Authority 



Pine Tavern 
Pine Valley Plumbing 
Ponderosa Pizza - La Pine 
Postal Connections 
Press Pros 
Pro-Knot 
Quail Run Golf Course 
Rainshadow Wood Crafts 
Rawhide Gear 
Ray's - La Pine 
Red Carpet Car Wash &  
Lightning Lube 
REI 
River Roofing 
River Bend Brewing 
Riverhouse on the Deschutes 
River's Edge Golf Course 
Rod & Terrie Adams 
Rod Frederick 
Russell Industries 
Ryder Graphics 
S & S Auto Parts - La Pine 
Sage Canyon Outfitters 
Seven Feathers Casino Resort 
Silvies Unit 

Sky Enterprise LLC 
Softwood Creations 
Sportsman's Warehouse 
Spring River Tree Service 
Springfield Armory 
Springtime Irrigation 
Stand on Liquid 
Steens Wilderness Adventures 
Steve James 
Stillwater Fly Shop 
Storage Solutions 
Studio Sabai 
Sturgeon River Monsters - Greg 
Gustafson 
Sun Country Engineering & 
Survey 
Sunriver Brewing Company 
Swagger LLC 
T&M Travel 
Taxidermy & Western Art 
The Best of The West 
The Harvest Depot 
The Mane Event -  
Angie Hoffman 
 

The Mane Event -  
Linda Bauman 
The Mane Event -  
Marilyn Clark 
Thomas Rheuben, DMD,  
FAGD, LLC 
Three Creeks Brewing 
Tig Tactical 
Toasted Fowl 
Tracker Leather 
Traeger Grills 
True North - La Pine 
Twigs - La Pine 
USFS - Ochocos 
W.T. Equipment Rentals, Wade 
Bryant's Auto Repair & Service 
Washougal River Cartridge  Co 
We Cut Concrete 
Wendy Jordan 
White Buffalo - La Pine 
Wickiup Station Sports Pub 
Widgi Creek Golf Club 
Wilco - Bend 
Wild River Real Estate 
Zydeco Kitchen 

Derrick Barker Construction sponsored the wine 
glasses that we all got to take home this year.   

Thank you Derrick Barker for being a part of the  
2019 Mule Deer Classic! 



       From the Presidents’ Chair 

                    Hello Bend Chapter, 
 
              We had our first monthly meeting at the Bend Golf & Country Club in April.  It’s a very 
nice venue with excellent service and food.  We have had to change the process of dinner  
payments, the club would like us to present one check to them at the end of the meeting so we 
will be working out how that process will be implemented. 
 
On the agenda  for our May meeting, will be nominations for some of our leadership positions.  
This year the positions that will be open for nominations will be : 
 

 One of our Vice Presidents 

  Secretary 

  Project Coordinator  

 2nd Member at Large / Youth Events.   

 We also have an appointed position open for Banquet Coordinator.   
 
All of these positions sit on the Chapter’s Board.  Additional nominations and voting will be done 
at the June meeting.  Please attend to vote. If you have any interest in being more involved with 
the chapter’s leadership, please come to the meeting or let one of the board members know of 
your interest.  We will  be happy to answer any questions you might have about any of the  
positions. 
 
We are coming into the time of year that projects start hitting the calendar.  We already have 
several scheduled.  These are great opportunities to get involved, meet new friends and hunters, 
participate in habitat projects and help others to understand our hunting heritage and teach  
useful skills. 
 
Our state congress is still in full swing attempting every avenue available to them to rob  you of 
your firearm rights and hunting heritage.  I would encourage you to stay informed through all the 
resources available to you and do what your conscious dictates to you to defend those rights.  
Don’t be afraid to put the pen to paper to your representatives. 
 
Hope to see you at the next meeting.  
 
Bob Dixon 
President, OHA Bend Chapter   
(503) 572-2805 





Meat Eater Podcast 
Just a little over a year ago I was spending a winter night in the Hager 
Mountain Lookout with my son who turned me on to Podcasts.  I am 
smartphone challenged and knew nothing about Podcasts when my son 
played a program over his phone.  I was intrigued and found out that there 
are thousands of Podcasts available on just about any subject you can think 
of.  I have since stumbled onto a Podcast called “The Hunting Collective” 
with host Ben O’Brien.  Ben was doing this Podcast while working for 
Yeti Coolers however he has moved on and is now affiliated with Meat 
Eater (Themeatereater.com) where he has continued the series.  The web 
site describes this Podcast as covering ideologies and philosophies of the 
modern hunter while touching on key ideas like conservation, our value 
systems and how to construct a better public image.   Just yesterday I lis-
tened to a discussion about recruiting and retaining hunters which is some-
thing on OHA’s agenda. 
You can download this Podcast onto your phone or go to 

Themeateater.com and hear it on the web.  There is a new segment each 

week.   Land Tawney from BHA, Remi Warren, Tim Burnett and many 

others have been on this Podcast.  Segment 42, “A Bear Attack on 

Afognak Island” will certainly get your attention.  You should give it a try.  

Eric Brown 

MAY SPEAKERS 
 
Our speakers this next month will be: 
 
1. Michael O’Casey, OHA member  & the Oregon field representa-

tive for Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership 
 
2.  John Schwend, Owner  of Hat Point Targets 

OHA 
Volunteer 

The Bend Chapter, OHA is  
looking for a volunteer to help out 
with our T Shirts and Hats. This 

may include ordering and helping 
to distribute them for the chapter.  

Design skills not required but 
would be useful.  For more  

information please call  
 

Bob Dixon  503-572-2806 
 

Volunteer and help out  
your chapter. 

OHA 



Monthly Door Prize 
 
 

The  April door prize winner was  
  

GARY HOLTZ 
   

Gary won a $30 gift 
Certificate  to Bi-Mart 

 
Come to the meeting and win! 

Seriously, Good Stuff! 
 

APRIL  Membership Raffle 
 

 The name drawn for $350.00 worth of sporting  
merchandise was  Treavor  Van Ormain 

 
Treavor was not present to win!  

  
YOU  HAVE TO BE  AT THE MEETING! 

What were you doing that evening? 
This is an exciting raffle to win!  

 
(You know you want it! ) 

 

 

John Bambe, Bend Chapter Treasurer gets his bird 
 OPENING  DAY GOBBLER 



 Presidents’ Report 
 

The Bend chapter has 571 members as of  April  2019! 
 

22 new members, including some existing members renewing 
 

Welcome all new members! 
 

The chapter would like to encourage all members to come to the monthly 
meetings and join in on our many chapter activities. If you’re   

wondering what’s going on in Oregon, and what OHA is doing about it, 
Get involved! You aren't going to hear about it in the news!  

Our chapter is active, involved  
and gets results!   

Come find out what you can do for your chapter  
and be apart of it! 

 
Be sure to pay your annual dues and keep your  

memberships current, you don’t want to miss out!  
 

Help Preserve and Improve Hunting in Oregon! 
 

(and you’ll have a good time!) 

How are we doing?  
To make comments or send in your harvest  

pictures email : dixichick1@icloud.com 

V o l u n t e e r   
 

ALL HANDS,  ALL BRANDS 
 
Mark your calendar for June 21 – 23 for a weekend work party in 

the Ochocos which has an invite to members statewide including 

our partners with NWTF, USFS, BHA, TRCP, MDF, RMEF and 

others.  For those that have had chain saw classroom training you 

will get your in-field certification at this event.  There will also be 

classroom training Aril 13 in Bend.  For now we will be camping at 

Sugar Creek Campground with a Potluck dinner and raffle on Satur-

day night.  This is an event you do not want to miss out on.  For 

more information and to RSVP, call 541-647-0424, Eric Brown. 



Treasurer’s Report 
 

John Bambe was pleased to report that the current Bend 
Chapter's OHA checking  

account balance was $142,5670. as of April 1, 2019. 
 

Come to the meetings and hear what OHA is doing!  
Consider getting involved !  

It really is gratifying and helps OHA 
do the right things for Oregon  hunting, habitat and  

wildlife. 

Take the time to research these websites! 
 

Myodfw.com 
 

Oregonhutingmaps.com 
 

Google– Welcome to hunt signs 
 

OFF.com 
 

Raiseemoutdoors.com 



 
ALL HANDS, ALL BRANDS, ON YOUR PUBIC LANDS 

June 21-23, Sugar Creek Camp Ground 
 
 
All OHA Chapters including BHA, RMEF, NWTF and other groups are 
invited to this weekend work party.  This is a first for OHA and we hope to 
grow this event in the coming years. Not only will we accomplish a lot, but 
we will also have a terrific chance to network with other hunting and  
conservation organizations.  Our primary work for the weekend will be  
putting up wire fence at a couple locations to protect Aspen stands.  Guzzler 
maintenance and inspecting old projects will also occur. 
   
Did I mention RAFFLES?   
 
We plan on having several raffles and all you have to do to get a ticket is  
participate at the work party.  Bryan Cook, OHA Field Director, is working 
on obtaining some nice raffle items.  Archery targets will also be set up near 
our camp so bring a bow and compete or just have fun with your fellow  
archers.  For those coming early there will likely be a .22 competition  
on Thursday. 
 
We will pack Sugar Creek Campground and the day use area.  Dispersed 
camping will also be available nearby.  Saturday night is our potluck dinner 
in the campground.  We hope to be providing steaks and you bring a side 
dish. 
 
Sunday breakfast will be provided. 
   
Please RSVP Eric Brown @ 541-647-0424 if you want to come to the event.  
This state rendezvous is a first for OHA and something that hopefully will be 
expanded and improved upon in the years to come. 
 
Eric Brown 
OHA, Project Coordinator 



SIERRA NEVADA FOX PROJECT -  Bend OHA member and volunteer Gary Holtz played a key role in 
trapping a fox for ODFW.  Gary lives in the Crescent Lake area and is an active member participating in our 
Deer Fence Maintenance and other Chapter projects.   
  
 It started at an OHA meeting in Bend, Oregon in either October or November of  2018.   
 Jamie Bowles of the Bend ODFW gave a presentation to the chapter about her Sierra Nevada Fox  
 research project.  Well it just so happened that I had pictures of her subject material.  I had a fox  
 visit my back yard looking for food scraps.  We discussed her bringing me some box traps and  
 bait and see what would happened.  We set 4 box traps around my back yard and we were open for  
 business, the exception was, there was no trapping on weekends as ODFW doesn't work on  
 weekends.  I also had a trail camera watching each trap area.  At first I had coyotes show up, but they 
 stayed away from the traps.  Then a fox started showing up on a weekend!  It started snowing 
 so I closed the traps and they got buried under 2-3 feet of snow.  The fox showed up during the  
 night and “worked” the traps.  I have pictures of a fox smelling the bait through the 2-3 feet of snow.  
 They would walk around the perimeter trying to figure out  how to get to the buried bait.  Finally, 
 March arrived and snow was melting and it started visiting-on the weekends!   
  
 Saturday March 23 a fox stood about 2 feet away from a closed trap!  It even had the nerve to sit out  
 In the open of my backyard about 0830. 
  
 On Sunday afternoon April 14, I rebaited the traps and opened them for business.  I also replaced  
 the trail camera discs and viewed pics of recent visitors.  The raccoons were on the prowl and  
 every trap had been visited by them.  Coyote visits had declined, which was fine by me, as coyotes 
 will search out and kill any fox they smell in their territory. 
 
 Monday morning April 15 arrived and about 0700 I walked outside with the binoculars and checked 
 two of the traps from a distance.  The other two were visible from the kitchen windows with  
 binoculars and I checked them.  The trap door was down on the trap closest to my garage! So, in my  
 pajamas I worked my way down the snow-covered hillside, breaking  through the snow crust-dam and 
 the snow was cold on my bare feet!  But what have I got in the trap?  BINGO!!!! A Fox!!!  I called 
 Jamie, she was out checking Sage Grouse Leks near Millican since 0400.  She was excited and said 
 she’d be at my place before noon. Jamie, Cory, and Adam showed up about 1100. 
 
 The fox was sedated, it was a 2-3-year-old female, weighing about 8 pounds and in good health.    
 DNA and blood samples are taken, metal tag attached to an ear, and radio collar attached.  After  
 more stats are recorded, a reverse sedative shot is administered.  About ten minutes later the fox got 
  up and wandered off.  Radio signals are being received so stats of its travels will be recorded!   
 Research at its best!  Now, to catch a couple more fox!! 
 
 Gary Holtz 



 

On April 9, the Oregon Senate Judiciary Committee voted to approve SB 978 with the 
dash – 5 amendments. This gun bill, among other things, would require firearms be kept 
unavailable for self-defense and victimizes gun owners whose firearms are stolen.   

OHA Members need to ACT NOW to protect your Rights.  

What SB 978 Does      Legalize age discrimination for firearm dealers to allow them to   
refuse to sell guns or ammo to young adults ages 18, 19 and 20 for no reason other than 
being under the age of 21.     Makes possession of a firearm without a serial number a   
felony.  

Remember: Many firearms manufactured prior to 1968 do not have a serial number.  

Simply owning a classic hunting rifle or family heirloom manufactured without a  
serial number will be a felony.  

     Imposes a one-size-fits-all government solution for firearm storage and require them to 
be made unavailable for self-defense by requiring all guns to:  

1. Be stored in a locked container or have trigger locking device installed whenever gun is 
not carried by or in control of the owner. 

2. Directs Oregon Health Authority to define what is and is not considered a container or 
locking device. 

3. The bill clearly states container does not include a building, room or vehicle or a space 
within a vehicle.  

Therefore, a gun locked inside a vehicle, even in a locked glove box or other locked 
space in the vehicle, will be illegal.  

     Victimizes gun owners who have suffered a loss or theft of their property with criminal 
penalties if they fail to follow certain requirements when reporting them, including holding 
the gun owner strictly liable for the future illegal acts committed by criminals using the   
stolen firearm. 

     In short, you will be a criminal if you do virtually all the things normal law abiding 
gun owners do. Contact Your State Senator Now!!! 

Now is the time to contact your State Senator and submit your comments. SB 978 will 

soon be up for a vote, so contact your Senator NOW! Find your State Senator here:  

https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/FindYourLegislator/leg-
districts.html   

This alert was brought to you by OHA’s Hunter Victory Fund. To contribute to 
OHA’s legal and legislative efforts to defend Oregon’s hunting heritage, please    
visit:            https://oregonhunters.org/donate/ 

https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/FindYourLegislator/leg-districts.html
https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/FindYourLegislator/leg-districts.html
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001IItY3i_K_Xdl5-eOifjc8scc2GLEvNa4qG0f5-sZ2KqM8Bj3fK025wH7CQZBq4UgvrOZbttraO92C9pxF8zmnDXpW3eCqQbBM8m3Z-i9QJn3fOumWhYJ9eeY4ylUE3QvZEo-HfA3_1PADiAvSoLSZeBbi8LjFU3o&c=az17zVCF0AqEljAvBZqjfbPvHWtp-NdLGM_D4mouFzRZoJmF1KeqdA==&ch=ksvT0




The time is now to submit your comments on Oregon’s revised Wolf Management Plan and management 
input. Be sure to submit input on this plan prior to May 23, so your voice is heard by Oregon Fish and 
Wildlife Commissioners prior to the June 7 Commission meeting in Salem, when the revised plan testimo-
ny will be taken, and plan adoption voted upon by the Commission. Submit your input to:  

odfw.commission@state.or.us 
  
The draft wolf plan is available for review at https://www.dfw.state.or.us/wolves/management_plan.asp 
 To help guide your input, please consider using the bullet points below:   
 
• OHA supports this most recent version of the draft management plan. 
• The plan provides ample protection for this species in Oregon.  
• The plan provides effective management tools that are critical to protecting other valued resources and 
 activities, such as maintaining game populations and big game hunting. 
• The determination of management zones and controlled hunting is well identified within this plan, and  we 
 support these developments. 
• OHA would like to also see management objective numbers established for wolves in designated wolf 
 management zones. 
• Sportsmen would like to contribute reported sightings to annual wolf surveys – modelled after the  
 system used in Montana.   
 
OHA defends public hunting access on OWEB properties 
 
By Amy Patrick, OHA Outreach Coordinator 
Amy@oregonhunters.org 
  
OHA staff attended the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board (OWEB) meeting on April 16 and 17 in 
response to concerns raised by OHA members on the North Coast regarding the potential loss of hunting 
access on lands acquired with OWEB funds.  
 OHA submitted a letter to OWEB outlining concerns of a net loss in hunting access across public 
lands. Additional public comment was made during the meeting echoing those points. Several board mem-
bers expressed support for public access, particularly for hunters and anglers.  
  
Approval of the land acquisition was not given until assurances could be made that bow hunting would 
continue to be allowed on the 95-acre property in question.  
  
OHA will continue to engage with OWEB and other conservation organizations to ensure our voice is 
heard regarding sportsmen’s access.   
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers 

 
President Bob Dixon (503) 572-2805 

1st VP (position vacant)  

2nd VP Doug Stout (541) 312-8332 

Treasurer John Bambe (541) 480-9848 

Secretary Wendy Jordan (503) 572-2806 

At-Large (Y&FA) Kevin Borst (541) 388-7337 

At-Large (Media) Dale Putman (541) 410-6821  

Project Coordinator Eric Brown (541) 330-0140 

Paulina Projects Fred Newton (541) 389-1321 
Coordinator 

Banquet Chair Greg Petsch (541) 330-6218 

Past President Bill Littlefield (541) 429-2950 

Chapter Advisor Richard Nelson (541) 382-8520 

Our Website: 
http://oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

or 
http://oregonhunters.org 

 
 

CALENDAR 
 
 

05/12/19 Mothers Day 
 
05/27/19 Memorial Day 
 
06/01/19 Youth & Family Day 
 
06/16/19 Fathers Day 
 
06/15-16/19 Raise Em Outdoors 
 
06/16/19 BHA Beer, Bands & Public 

Lands @ Drake Park 
 
07/19-20/19 NW Womens Hunting Camp 
 
07/27-28/19 NW Womens Hunting Camp 
 
06/21-23 Ochoco Chapter rendezvous 

near Rager Ranger Station 


